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DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
ANNUAL MEETING – 10TH MAY 2016

05-1 – The chairman, Robin Leggate, welcomed councillors Jean Loveridge, Ernie Hare, Simon Manning, Chris Poupard, John Butler, Jasmine Backhouse and Keith Rolfe. Apologies were received from Raymond Catchpole [SCD councillor. Councillors received with regret the resignation of Sue Bloomfield and the chair thanked her for all her work with the council. The clerk, Caroline Cardwell, was in attendance.

05-2 – Election of chairman for the coming year – Robin Leggate  was proposed and all councillors agreed; Cllr. Leggate signed the acceptance of office form.

05-3 -  Election of vice-chairman for the coming year – Simon Manning was proposed and all councillors agreed; Cllr. Manning signed the acceptance of office form.
05-4 – Councillors’ responsibilities were allocated as follows:

· Chris Poupard – allotments; emergency officer

· Robin Leggate – SALC and press officer

· Ernie Hare – Sizewell matters

· Jean Loveridge – footpaths

· Keith Rolfe – village hall

· Jasmine Backhouse – tree warden

· Simon Manning – planning
05-5 – Declarations of interest and any dispensations allowed – none
05-6 – Standing orders – reviewed; no updates needed

05-7 – Minutes of previous meeting [12-04-16] were approved and signed as a true record

05-8   Matters arising not on agenda – councillors very much appreciated Darsham Nurseries gift of a voucher at the lunch for HM Queen Elizabeth II. They also thanked Emmerdale Farm shop for donating the wine. The village sign seat repair is in hand; the clerk was asked to contact WMT for advice on cleaning the War Memorial. The chairman thanked everyone who had contributed to the success of the occasion; councillors thanked Cllr. Leggate for organising and Cllr. Poupard for the congratulatory letter to Buckingham Palace, which had elicited a kind response.
05-9 – Finances –

· cheques were approved as follows: no.706 to Van Dijk for 108 [payroll services; no. 707 to SALC for 14.85 [booklets; no. 708 to Prince’s Trust for 82.10 [funds remaining after the Queen’s birthday lunch].

· Receipts and Payments acct for y/e March 2016 – received and approved

· Internal audit received and recommendations noted
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· Annual Governance statement considered and signed  and BDO external audit form approved.

· Financial Regulations – clauses 1.6, 6.4 and 11 updated to cover disciplinary breaches, disclosable interests and contracts.
05-10 – Planning – 

· DC/16/1533 Hill Farm, Lymballs Lane [the meeting was closed briefly for the owner to explain his plans to the council]; councillors had no objection
· DC/16/1676 – tree felling at Carpe Diem, The Street – councillors had no objections

· SCDC – SSA and Physical Limits Boundaries discussed; chair to respond in writing by 31st May, with councillors’ views

05-11 – Correspondence – received and discussed

05-12 – Any other business – Suffolk Coastal councillor, Michael Gower [arrived at 7.50pm] and gave a brief report on broadband, options. The chair thanked Michael Gower for attending.
Cllr. Loveridge  raised the question of a footpath from The Street, passing a garden full of rubbish; uncontrolled dog concerns; Cllr. Poupard to send letter to allotment plot holder re his chickens; there were concerns over the Priory Lane road surface and Cllr. Rolfe gave a brief update on the proposed housing plans near the village hall.

The meeting closed at 8.10pm
